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COVID cases 
We are still experiencing some members of the College Community who are testing positive to 
COVID.  This is a fact that we will be living with for some time, and it is important that we are 
all aware of the changes to isolation requirements. If you test positive, you need to report this 
to the school and the DHS site and isolate for 7 days. If you are a household contact, you no 
longer need to isolate and can attend school or work, etc, but should test for at least 5 of the 
seven days – and wear masks when you are outside of the home. This is a major and welcomed 
change. 
It is still recommended that all students and staff test twice a week, and the school has a large 
supply of RAT tests if families are running low. 
Outside of this, if you are feeling or showing any symptoms, you should test. 
 
CUST Training 
Last week, our staff joined with the Primary School staff to attend our first of two Community 
Understanding and Safety Training sessions.  Delivered by Koorie Education Support Officers 
with the assistance of Uncle Ron and Uncle Daryl. CUST training is aimed at raising aware-
ness and understanding of our Country’s full and rich history and how we all fit into that pic-
ture today, and what we as educators can do to help raise our community’s understandings. It 
was an informative session, and we look forward to our second session hopefully next week. 
 
NAPLAN 
Just a reminder for students and parents of Year 7 and 9 that NAPLAN testing will be conduct-
ed next week.  NAPLAN, or the National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy is 
conducted in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 every year and is used to measure student achievement and 
growth nationally and locally, to identify areas to focus on.  I encourage all students to under-
take the testing – it is good practice and allows students to monitor their own academic pro-
gression.  It is also used to identify students who may require additional support which can at-
tract funding if needed. 
 
The Man Cave 
Parents of boys in Year 9 and 10 may have noticed something different last Friday evening.  
These boys participated in a day long personal development session run by a company called 
The Man Cave.  This is a program that aims to get boys in tune and engaged with themselves 
and others – with the main themes of “Checking In” and “Shout Out”.  The active participation 
of our students was very encouraging, and it was very clear that it had an impact on all at-
tendees.  The Man Cave presenters will be back in Term 4 to Check In.  I encourage all parents 
and people who know boys in Year 9 and 10 to ask them about their experience. 
 
Pirate Day 
Next Friday – May 13, the SRC are holding a Pirate Day to raise money for Brain Cancer re-
search.  This is a charity that the students have chosen in respect for Miss Stephanie Carswell, 
who was appointed to the College at the start of the year before succumbing to brain cancer on 
March 1 this year.  We are very honoured that Margaret and Garry Carswell are aiming to at-
tend the College on this day, and we look forward to all our students getting into the spirit of 
the day, prior to the Cross Country.  We will be holding a special assembly at 1:20 on Friday 
for a brief presentation and acknowledgement of the day.   
 
 

Principal’s report 
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New storage facilities 
There are further developments in Wheeler Street – with one new shed nearing completion and 
another being removed for a newer and bigger, purpose-built shed which will be on the go in 
the next few weeks. 
 
House Cross Country 
As mentioned earlier, the House Cross Country is next Friday and like all sporting and cultural 
events, we are encouraging participation. The Cross Country is an event, that even if you are 
not a great runner, you can compete. I am aware that there are some staff who will also be   
partaking.   
 
Upcoming dates 
Friday 13 May – PIRATE DAY and House Cross Country 
Thursday 19 May – First Review Day 
Monday 23 May – NCD Cross Country 
Tuesday 31 May – LMR Cross Country 
 
Tony Hand 
Principal 
 
 

 Principal’s report continued 
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Sports News  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jesse competes at the SSV swimming championships  

in Melbourne! 

 
On Thursday the 28th April, Jesse Amos competed in the State School 

Swimming Championships at Melbourne Sports and Aquatics Centre. 

 

Jesse competed in the 17yrs boys 50m Butterfly. With some very 

tough competition, Jesse posted a very competitive time of 32.19 

seconds! 

 

Well done Jesse, and thank you to Fiona Amos for transporting him 

to the competition! 
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VCE Excursion 
Students attend Court 
During the last week of Term 1, the Year 11 and 12 Legal Studies students travelled to Horsham to attend a 

‘Law Talk’ session conducted by Judge Chettle from the Victorian County Court. The ‘Law Talks’ are organised 

by the Victorian Law Institute in collaboration with several Judges within Victoria’s legal system. 

Judge Chettle spoke to the students briefly about his career in law and the general workings of the County 

Court, before answering several questions put to him by the students. He had been a barrister for 26 years 

before becoming a judge and had spent 20 years as a judge before retiring. Judge Chettle had been coaxed out 

of retirement as our legal system struggled to cope with COVID restrictions, hence his appearance in Hors-

ham’s County Court. 

 

He spoke about his role, likening it to an umpire on a sports field, making sure all the procedures and rules 

were followed for a fair and just trial to be held. He also spoke about the role of the jury and their responsibili-

ties within a trial, particularly as it is their job to decide guilt or innocence. In answering one of our questions, 

he noted that in all his time as a judge, he could count on one hand the times he thought the person was not 

guilty and the jury gave a guilty verdict. One of those times was just in the last few weeks. He explained that 

once the jury had given a guilty verdict, he had to give a sanction of 11 years imprisonment, even though he 

thought the person could have been found not guilty.  

When asked about any notorious cases that he had presided over, he mentioned Carl Williams, the Melbourne 

gangster made famous by the ‘Underbelly’ television series. Of course, the students were too young to  

remember Carl Williams or to have watched the TV series. Judge Chettle was the judge in the trial related to 

Carl Williams’ murder. 

 

After speaking to the students, Judge Chettle invited us to stay and watch part of the trial sitting before him, 

so the students were able to see a working court in action. As the court opened, Defence Counsel objected to 

our presence in the court room as he felt our group could sway or influence the jury. The case we were watch-

ing involved the grooming and assault of a schoolgirl and with the students sitting in their uniform in court, the 

Defence Counsel argued this may be an unfair bias. The Judge dismissed this. The Defence Counsel then ar-

gued that the material within the case was inappropriate to the students. The Judge had already told us that 

evidence that could be deemed inappropriate had already been presented in court and that we would not be 

subjected to anything untoward. As such, Judge Chettle dismissed the Defence Counsel’s view, saying that it 

was a public and open court, and anyone could attend. 

 

As we were allowed to stay, the students watched the Police Informant give evidence from the witness box. 

The Prosecutor presented some emails between the victim and the accused to the court and asked the Police 

Informant some questions about them. The Defence Counsel then had his opportunity to cross examine the 

Police Informant about emails and other telecommunications between the victim and the accused. Although 

not the most riveting of evidence, it was interesting to see how the Defence Counsel tried to use the same 

evidence used by the Prosecutor to cast doubt in the jury’s minds. In a criminal trial, the accused is innocent 

until proven guilty beyond all reasonable doubt. After around an hour and a half, Judge Chettle allowed the 

jury to have a lunch break and the court was adjourned. The Judge spoke to the legal representatives about 

the evidence just presented, and basically told everyone the point had been made and to get on with it. He 

came and spoke to the students again, particularly about what they had just see happen and what he thought 

would happen next. He invited us back to the afternoon session. 

Although we were eager to watch more, we had enough time to have lunch and head back to St. Arnaud  

before the end of the school day. 

       Mrs. Dean and the Legal Studies students 
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Year 8 Food Technology 
Term 2 Week 1, saw the Year 8 Food class cooking Spaghetti Meatballs and  

Brownies. In our theory class, we started looking at what factors influence our 

food choices. There are many factors, the main ones being family and friends.  

We will look at other factors over the next few weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

Food Technology 
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Food Technology continued 
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Man Cave 

 

 

Last Friday, the Year 9 & 10 Boys participated in a program called The Man Cave. The          

program’s ideology is about: 

Right now, there is not a clear Rite of Passage for boys into manhood. Because of this, boys 

often initiate themselves into manhood, which usually results in risk-taking behaviour to prove 

their masculinity (e.g., binge drinking, objectifying women, or train surfing). 

The purpose of the program is to fill this gap. To provide boys with a safe, healthy, and con-

tained Rite of Passage into manhood. The programs are designed to be transformational, and 

to support the psychological and emotional development of a boy, so he can become a healthy 

young man. This is how the facilitators are trying redefining the journey to manhood. 
 
Workshop 1 – Realising my Potential 
Boys create their own unique version of healthy masculinity by understanding how gender 
norms have shaped their perspectives to this point, before being given the choice to grow  

beyond that. Exploration of personal identity, their unique strengths, how to care for them-
selves and what their values are, all add up to them understanding how they can reach their 
full potential. In the full-day workshop, boys will: 

• Learn how gender stereotypes impact their attitudes and behaviour 

• Meet our diverse male and non-binary facilitators 

• Learn to constructively express their thoughts and feelings 

• Connect to their values and strengths 

• Define a values-based vision for the man they want to become 

• Leave with tools and resources to support their personal wellbeing 

 
From the feedback from the students, staff and presenters, everyone had a great day and 

shared many thoughts and feelings. The Year 9 & 10 boys will be having another workshop 

later in the year. 
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Man Cave Photos 
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SRC Information 
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SRC Information 
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SRC Information 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 

 

 

The Pinhole Egg 
by Diana Wynne Jones 

Cat Chant and Marianne Pinhoe have discovered something 

exciting--something truly precious, very strange, and valuable. 

An egg. 

An egg that has been hidden away in an attic for who-knows-

how-many years. An egg protected by some strong "Don't No-

tice" spells. An egg that Marianne gives to Cat, even though he 

lives at nearby Chrestomanci Castle. Chrestomanci himself, the 

strongest enchanter in the world, is sure to be interested in 

the egg--and interference from the Big Man is the last thing 

Marianne's family of secret rogue witches wants. 

But how much longer can the Pinhoes keep their secrets? 

Gammer, the leader of the clan, has gone mad, a powerful bad 

luck spell is wreaking havoc, and there's an unexplained plague 

of frogs. Not to mention the mysterious barrier Cat finds in the 

forest. 

Marianne and Cat may be the only two who can set things 

right. But first Marianne must accept her own powerful magic, 

and Cat must uncover the secrets behind the mystical Pinhoe 

Egg  

A wrinkle in time 
By Madeleine L’Engle 

When Charles Wallace Murry goes searching through a 

'wrinkle in time' for his lost father, he finds himself on an evil 

planet where all life is enslaved by a huge pulsating brain 

known as 'It'. How Charles, his sister Meg and friend Calvin find 

and free his father makes this a very special and exciting mix-

ture of fantasy and science fiction, which all the way through is 

dominated by the funny and mysterious trio of guardian angels 

known as Mrs Whatsit, Mrs Who and Mrs Which  
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NAPLAN Information 
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NAPLAN Information 



 18 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Careers and Pathways 
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Information 



 20 

Information 



 21 

Information 



 22 

Information 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community News 

Lord Nelson Park Pavillion St Arnaud - 8.30am  

1, 2 or 4km walk or run  Ph: 0417 330 201 for queries  
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Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vision St Arnaud Inc. runs a youth group event the first Friday night 

of each month.  

This Friday, the group will meet in the Market Square at 7pm and 
then walk up to BP service station to learn about cars and hangout 

in the workshop.   
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Community News 
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Community News 

IDAHOBIT DAY - May 17th, 2022 
International Day against Homophobia, Biphobia, 
Intersexism & Transphobia.  
 

A day which aims to raise awareness, stop  
discrimination, and celebrate gender diversity 
all over the world.  
 
Participation by the St. Arnaud Secondary College,  
St. Arnaud Primary School and EWHS at a Pride Flag 
Raising Event. Students who wish to take part, 
please contact School Nurse Tania for more details.  
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 
 

May Thurs 5th SRC Leadership Team Charlton—Yr. 9-12  

 Fri 6th 2nd VSSS Rehearsal— Ballarat 

VCAL Black Ranges X-Country 

 Mon 9th  Yr. 9 Morrisby Interviews 

Yr. 8 Camp Deposit due 

 Tue 10-12th NAPLAN-Yr. 7 & Yr. 9 

 Wed 11th Yr. 11 Fit 2 Drive 

 Wed 11th MIPS 

 Fri 13th House XC (PM) 

Yr. 9 Morrisby Interviews 

Brain Cancer Fundraiser—Pirate Day 

 Mon 16-17th Yr. 11 & 12 Outdoor Ed Apollo Bay Camp 

 Wed 18th Yr. 11 Fit 2 Drive 9am—1pm 

 Mon 23rd NCD XC 

 Mon 23rd MIPS 

 Fri 27th Do It For Dolly Day Fundraiser 

 Mon 30th Questacon STEM Yr7-9 

 Tue 31st LMR XC 

June Fri 3rd MIPS 

 Mon-Thurs 6th-9th Yr. 9-11 Exams 

 Fri 10th 3rd VSSS rehearsal-Ballarat 

 Mon  13th Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues 14th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 15th Semester 2 begins 

 Thurs-Wed 16th/22nd MIPS 

 Fri 17th Yr. 9 NCTTC-Try a VET day 

 Tue 21st Yr. 10—12 Wimmera Career Expo 

 Wed 22nd MIPS 

 Fri 24th End of Term 2 - Finish 2pm 


